
Department of Planning and Budget 
2020 Fiscal Impact Statement 

 

1. Bill Number:   HB1097 

 House of Origin  Introduced  Substitute  Engrossed  

 Second House  In Committee    Substitute  Enrolled 
 

2. Patron: Miyares 

 

3.  Committee: Health, Welfare and Institutions 

 

4. Title: Health care services; estimate of cost. 

 

5. Summary:  Requires every hospital and every practitioner licensed by the Board of Medicine 

to, upon request and within three days of the receipt of such request, provide an estimate of 

the cost any procedure, test, or service that may be performed by the hospital or practitioner. 

Currently, hospitals are required to provide information about the payment amount for which 

a patient may be responsible to a patient scheduled to receive an elective procedure, test, or 

service upon request. Health care practitioners licensed by the Board of Medicine are not 

currently required to provide such estimates. 

 

 The bill also requires health care practitioners licensed by the Board of Medicine to provide 

written information about a person's ability to request an estimate of the cost of any 

procedure, test, or service that may be performed by the practitioner and to post such 

information in public areas of the location at which the practitioner provides services and on 

any website maintained by the practitioner. 

 

6. Budget Amendment Necessary:  No. 

  

7. No Fiscal Impact. 

 

8. Fiscal Implications:  This bill would not have a fiscal impact on the Commonwealth as it 

only impacts hospitals, healthcare practitioners and their patients.  

 

9. Specific Agency or Political Subdivisions Affected:  None. 

  

10. Technical Amendment Necessary:  No. 

  

11. Other Comments: None. 
 


